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Scone High School 
Works notification 

14 May 2021 

Dear parents/carers, 

The NSW Government is investing $60 million to provide roof repairs and replacements to priority schools across 
rural and regional NSW. 

As part of this Roof Replacement Program, the Department of Education commissioned proactive investigations 
at Scone High School to identify potentially hazardous materials before work can begin.  

Testing conducted by an independent hygienist has confirmed asbestos containing material and lead containing 
dust was found in the roof cavity of H. The roof cavity is inaccessible to students and staff. 

Safety measures and monitoring have been put in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local 
community.  

The material is scheduled to be remediated from the roof cavity on Saturday 29 and Sunday 30 May 2021.  

Testing will be completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. The school will receive a clearance 
certificate before the area is open to students and staff. We will keep you informed if further material is found 
which requires removal.  

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Please be assured 
that the removal of this material will not pose a risk to the local community.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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